Note on the currently applicable
COVID-19 regulations on access
to the shareholders' meeting

The Corona Protection Regulation of the State of North Rhine-Westphalia has been adapted to the
requirements of the Federal Infection Protection Act as of Sunday, 03.04.2022. As a result, the
protective measures against the spread of the coronavirus in North Rhine-Westphalia have been
significantly reduced as of this date. Both the previous 3G and 2G+ access restrictions and the
general obligation to wear a mask indoors have been dropped. Nevertheless, the state health minister
urgently advises people to continue wearing the mask in enclosed indoor spaces for their own protection
and above all for the protection of particularly endangered fellow human beings, at least until the
infection figures have really dropped significantly.

For this year's shareholders' meeting of Deutsche Telekom AG on Thursday, 7 April 2022, this means
that access to the assembly room is not subject to any infection control measures; in particular, no
proof of vaccination, convalescence or testing is required. However, we agree with the above-mentioned
recommendation of the State Minister of Health and would like to request all participants to wear the
mask in the assembly room for their own protection and above all for the protection of particularly
endangered fellow human beings.

You can find the press release of the NRW State Ministry of Health under the following link:
https://www.land.nrw/pressemitteilung/gesundheitsministerium-erlaesst-neue-coronaschutzverordnung.
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